
  

MIDDLE TOWNSHIP FIRE DISTRICT #2 
 
 

July 16, 2020 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Salvatore DeSimone. Mr. DeSimone stated 
that notice had been given to the Herald Newspapers, the official paper and is posted on the 
bulletin board of the Middle Township Municipal Hall as required by P.L. 1975, c231, the 
Sunshine Law. 

Roll call was taken with commissioners Salvatore DeSimone, Conrad Johnson, Kirby Stiltner, 
Robert Zimmerman and Jean Zimmerman present. Rio Grande Fire Company Chief Rich 
Sweeten, Rio Grande Fire Company President Scott Aaron Sill, Attorney Mr. Nicholas Sittineri 
and Bob Sweeten were also present. Kayla Watt, Accountant/David McNally, Vice President of 
Holt McNally and Associates, were absent. 

COMMUNICATION: none at this time                                                  

OLD BUSINESS: Bob Sweeten reported that the three (3) truck committee members reviewed 
the new truck and made a small change. They are looking for delivery in either February or 
March, 2021. 

NEW BUSINESS: 2019 Audit  Resolution was read by Sal DeSimone. Motion Kirby Stiltner, 
second Conrad Johnson to approve resolution as read. All commissioners voted aye. The Group 
Affidavit was signed by all commissioners. 

President Sill said that the fire company is back to their once a month meeting. 

Chief Sweeten said they are down to 32 members and would like to recruit more. He also 
mentioned that he would be looking into the annual physicals. 

CHIEF’S REPORT: 131 fire calls; almost done annual maintenance except for the ladders; pump 
testing found a hole; drills are back; blood borne right to know training will be held August 12th; 
scheduling rapid intervention team; issue with the utility truck still overheating – will send back 
to Gentilini to be checked out; rescue truck had turbo damage due to going through flooding on 
July 10th tropical storm. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Salvatore DeSimone read the bills, motion by resolution to pay the bills 
by Kirby Stiltner, second Robert Zimmerman, of $121,135.01 Motion carried 

Jean Zimmerman, Secretary 

 


